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Welcome to our final half term in Hawkstone class, so far this year all children have showed perseverance, and determination in all areas of the curriculum. In the remaining weeks, we still have a lot to cover which we will be taught through fun and engaging lessons. I just want to say a huge well done to all Year 4 children for completing their Multiplication assessment at the beginning of June. The commitment and attitude to learning has been outstanding.

Our class text this half term is Radiant Child: The Story of Young Artist Jean-Michel Basquiat is a 2016 picture book biography by Javaka Steptoe about Jean-Michel Basquiat. Using a style similar to Basquiat's, the book tells the story of his childhood and early career. Children will learn how to write an information text about Jean-Michel Basquiat suitable for an art gallery. In Maths, we will be moving onto decimals, shape and statistics and Year 5 will also cover negative numbers. The children will continue to complete weekly flashback to help retain prior learning and strategies from past units. 
In Science, Year 4 will focus on States of Matter where we will take part in a number of science enquires such as comparing and grouping materials, to whether they are solids, liquids or gases and observing that some materials change state when they are heated or cooled. Year 5 are learning about Living things and their habitats where they will be able to describe the differences in the life cycles of a mammal, an amphibian, an insect and a bird and describe the life process of reproduction in some plants and animals.
We are looking forward to our History unit where we will focus on ‘The Railway Revolution’. In RE. we will be learning about our other faith ‘Judaism’ with the big question: What can we learn from a synagogue?
In PE this half term, we have ‘The Wright Way’, who will be teaching our Kwick Cricket unit and the other unit is Tennis. As the weather is picking up and the sun is beginning to shine, we will have pe sessions outdoors, please ensure all children have plenty of water, a sun hate and sun lotion. We are also approaching sports day date TBC.

Whilst in Hawkstone, we expect your child to read at least 5 times a week, with their reading book and record being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  Each Year group follows a set spellings and they will be given new spellings on a Monday and tested every other week. Your child will have the opportunity to have PE twice a week. Our set days are a Tuesday and Thursday but due to the weather this might change. We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school and they will be sent home at the end of the half term.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at Truthfulness. The children will be looking at how this value links to our learning and how they can display our value in their everyday lives.  If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children and adults who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

We have been fortune enough to have Miss Duckett, who has been with us since Easter as a trainee teacher. She has been training in Hawkstone class and we will be sad to see her leave at the end of June where she will embark on her own teaching journey. I hope you can join me in wishing her all the best and well wishes for her new career path. 

Many thanks,
Miss Hutson, Miss Duckett (Student Teacher)
We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, work hard and enjoy the journey.
Deo Fretus – Trust In God
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